Environment & Planning Strategic Policy Committee Meeting held on 5th October 2016 at 11am, Old Reference Library, Council Offices, Farnham Street, Cavan  
Present: Cllr. D. Brady (Chairperson), Cllr. W. Bennett, Cllr. F. Curtin, Cllr. V. Smith, Cllr. M. Argue, T. Cooney (Agricultural Pillar), Jimmie Jackson (Construction Pillar), Paddy Connaughton (A/Director of Service), N. O’Kane, (Sen. Planner), M. Galligan (Sen. Exec. Planner), C. O’Callaghan (A/Sen. Engineer), C. Craven (AO), A. Fitzpatrick (LMO)
Apologies: F. McCabe, (Environment Pillar)
1. Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes were proposed by Cllr. F. Curtin and Seconded by Cllr. V. Smith 
2. Matters Arising

No matters arising.
3. Irish Business Against Litter (IBAL) 2016 
The Administrative Officer explained the purpose of the IBAL competition and the report’s findings in relation to Cavan Town.  He cited the report’s specific areas of concern which included Cavan Bus Station, Church Street and  Bridge Street.  He stated that the Local Authority had written to Bus Eireann following the publication of the results.  He confirmed that the Council will seek to improve the marks for 2017, through engagement with business owners, Cavan Chamber of Commerce and ongoing litter patrols and greater visible presence of litter wardens.
The Chairperson expressed his disappointment with the drop in marks for Cavan Town and noted it was down to incidence of littering in specific areas.  Cllr. Bennett stated the marks for Cavan Town were very disappointing and highlighted the issue of cigarette butts on the streets.  In reply, C. Craven explained that the new litter management plan would seek to target cigarette litter and encourage business owners to install cigarette dispensers outside their premises.
Cllr. M. Argue expressed her concern with regards to report’s findings in relation to the bus station and stated that shop owners should be encouraged to remove litter from outside their premises.  C. Craven pointed out that Tidy Towns Committees across Co. Cavan were progressing well in the National Competition.  P. Connaughton stated that the results for Cavan town were disappointing and that the Council would continue to work in a proactive manner with the network of Tidy Towns Groups across the County.  He advised that the Council would meet with Bus Eireann to raise the issues that were highlighted in the IBAL report and to highlight the concerns expressed by members of this committee.  A copy of the IBAL report will be circulated to members.
4. Draft Development Contribution Scheme
Nicholas circulated a copy of the draft development contribution scheme and advised that it would be on public display for a six week period.  He advised that a report on any submissions would be given at the council meeting in November and that the elected members had the final say on the scheme.  He explained that the projected income from future commercial/industrial and residential commencements would amount to 6.3 million euro between 2017 and 2020.  Approximately 5 million of which he noted would come from residential commencements.  The Senior Planner stated that the development contribution on a dwelling house was being set at €23 per square metre (a reduction from €32).  He advised that the contribution for Agri related structures was being reduced by €5 due to Irish Water.  T. Cooney welcomed the reduction in the agricultural contribution.  Cllr. Bennett asked for clarity in respect of a household that had their own well and septic tank.  In reply, the Senior Planner stated that no contribution would be sought from Irish Water if such a householder was not connected the relevant infrastructure.  
The Senior Planner referred to Section 4 .1 a (exemptions/reductions) of the draft scheme, and indicated that this was the biggest change, where it was hoped to encourage development in the town core (across the County).  This measure may also encourage residential development in the core of our towns he concluded.
Cllr. V. Smith raised a query in respect of outstanding development contributions.  In reply, the Senior Planner explained that 2 staff within the planning section were following up on any contributions that were owed to the Council.  Nicholas advised that anyone with an outstanding contribution was still liable to pay.  He added that payments could be made on a phased basis and arrangements can be made subject to conditions with the relevant staff.
5. Draft Litter Management Plan 2016-2019
The Administrative Officer stated that a public consultation process on the litter plan occurred between August and September.  He advised that 11 written submissions had been received from a variety of organisations.  He summarised the main issues contained in the submissions which included:

· Provision of CCTV to tackle the issue of littering and illegal dumping;

· Additional staff to tackle the incidence of littering;
· Free recycling days;

· More litter patrols and issuing of litter fines;

· Address issue of litter outside business premise.

C. Craven stated that actions in the new plan were already being implemented, for example, 6 schools were participating in the Litter Green Schools Flag for the first time.  He pointed out that a new litter warden had recently been appointed by the Local Authority.  In terms of addressing litter complaints, the provision of new technology, he advised would enable faster response times.  Conor stated that they would work with Cavan Public Participation Network and Comhairle na NOg to support litter and waste prevention initiatives.  Such work would also be developed with the Co. Cavan Tidy Towns Network.
The Chairperson welcomed the measures to combat litter which had been identified in the Litter Management Plan.  He also welcomed the fact that the Council had appointed a new Litter Warden and also wished Cathal Boylan well in his new role as Litter Management Officer.  The Chairperson asked whether there were any plans to inspect residents in housing estates to address their level of compliance with household waste collections.
In reply, C. Craven stated that the Council were aware of householders who were not using a bin collection service.  Some of these householders had received fines under the Litter Pollution Act.  In addition, he stated that  the Council had placed advertisements in local media advising the public to desist from giving their household waste to bogus waste collectors.
C. O’Callaghan stated that at a regional level the monitoring of household waste collections was under review.
AOB
Cllr. D. Brady raised the matter of a report entitled “ Ireland at risk because of lack of waste water treatment facilities which had featured on the Northern Sound website.  In response, P. Connaughton stated that it would be up to Irish Water to prepare a response on this matter.

Cllr. W. Bennett congratulated Thomas Cooney on becoming the National Chairperson of the IFA.  
